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LWVCCA  CO-PRESIDENTS’ MESSAGE 
The League’s fiscal year is drawing to a close as 

we all look forward to summer on the Cape (and 
the end of bridge repairs). 

We’ve had a very productive year, with get-out-
the-vote activities, candidates’ forums, and panels 
with legislators, to name a few. This issue of the 
Voter includes our annual year-end committee 
reports, which provide more detail on what we’ve 
been up to. We think you’ll be impressed and 
would be very pleased if you decide to join a 
committee and help keep the work going, 
especially as we gear up for the 2024 General 
Election. 

In addition, our Annual Meeting is coming up 
and includes important membership votes for new 
2023-24 Board members, budget, and program 
priorities. Our speaker will be Geoff Foster, 
Executive Director of Common Cause 
Massachusetts, on the topic “Article V 
Constitutional Conventions--Too Much at Stake!” 
The meeting and dinner will be at the Family Table 
Collaborative, South Yarmouth. All members are 

welcome. The flyer attached to this newsletter 
provides all the details. Please save the date – 
Thursday May 18, 5:30-7:30 – and join us. 

Remember, democracy is not a spectator sport! 

Jeanne and Mary 
 Jeanne Morrison  
  Mary Hunter Utt 

 Co-Presidents, LWVCCA 

 

DID YOU KNOW—? 

…that the LWVMA has selected 64+ bills to 
follow in the 193rd legislative session and is 
opposing four of them? Three of these are included 
in the category of Elections and Voting. All three 
require voters to show photo ID or a government-

CALENDAR 

Board Meeting: 

TUESDAY May 2 | 9:30—11:30 a.m. 
Zoom conference by invitation 

Annual Meeting 

THURSDAY May 18 | 5:30—7:30 p.m. 
Family Table Collaborative 

UPCOMING 

Board Meeting 

TUESDAY June 6 | 9:30—11:30 a.m. 
Zoom conference by invitation 

To see our entire Google calendar, go to  
http://lwvcapecod.org/lwvcca-calendar.   
NOTE: Click on "Agenda" to see a list of all 
events. Click on any calendar listing to see 
more detail. 

http://www.lwvcapecod.org/
mailto:lwvcca@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/LWVCCA/
http://lwvcapecod.org/lwvcca-calendar
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 issued ID, such as a military ID, pilot’s license, or 
Medicare/Medicaid card, when they arrive at the 
polls,  

The LWVMA opposes these three bills because 
they place unnecessary burdens on voters and 
officials, and duplicate existing state and federal 
laws. The Help America Vote Act (HAVA) already 
requires all eligible persons to provide valid ID 
when they register to vote and first-time voters to 
produce ID at the polls.  Many studies have shown 
that voter impersonation at polling places is 
virtually non-existent. The Brennan Center for 
Justice at NYU Law School reports that Americans 
are “more likely to be struck by lightning than to 
commit voter-impersonation fraud.” The LWVMA 
reminds us that voter disenfranchisement and low 
voter turnout are much greater problems in our 
elections.   

The fourth bill that the LWVMA opposes would 
allow the state to petition Congress to call for a 
Constitutional Convention allowed under Article V 
of the US Constitution. The League of Women 
Voters strongly opposes any efforts to call for a 
Constitutional Convention under Article V until 
specific conditions governing such a convention 
are in place. The LWVUS has urged caution and 
outlined several safeguards for the calling of these 
conventions because of the potential for 
unintended consequences, i.e., for “runaway 
conventions” to veer away from their stated 
purpose and to adopt agendas which threaten our 
democracy.  

To learn more about Article V Conventions, 
attend the Cape Cod LWV’s Annual Meeting on May 
18 where Common Cause MA Director Geoff Foster 
will speak about these conventions. 

Submitted by  Carole Young-Kleinfeld 

 

GOOD NEWS! 

It has been almost two years since the proposal for 

siting a multipurpose machine gun range at Joint Base 

on the Upper Cape Water Supply Reserve.  Just 

recently the EPA determined that the range represents 

a significant potential threat to the Cape’s water 

supply. 

While this is a draft finding by EPA, the first such 

finding ever issued under its authority pursuant to the 

federal Safe Drinking Water Act, it does appear to 

stop the range, but the effort does not end here. The 

EPA decision is subject to a 60-day comment period 

before becoming final. It is critically important that 

all of us concerned with protecting our drinking water 

make our support of the draft ruling known to EPA.  

At the beginning of this battle I sent a comment in the 

name of the League to the hearing commission and 

will once again reiterate our concerns.  However, the 

more voices heard the greater the chances that this 

decision will definitely be permanent.  I will let you 

all know to whom you should direct your personal 

comments.  

It is becoming more and more apparent that this 

ecosystem of which we are all a part is indeed fragile.  

It is only through ongoing vigilance that we can 

continue to protect the air, land and water around us 

and preserve these resources for those that come after 

us.  

submitted by Sue Brock  

 

LWVCCA COMMITTEE 
ANNUAL REPORTS 

LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE  

Even though the formal session of the 192nd 
Legislative Session ended on July 31 last year, the 
fall was still busy. Some bills were not signed until 
the very end, The Economic bill was affected by 
the tax revenue cap, and the Work and Family 
Mobility Act required intensive advocacy after it 
was placed on the November ballot. Many bills 
have been resubmitted so we will be dealing with 
them again. A huge thank you to our committee 
members for all the work they did advocating for 
bills with their legislators, participating in lobby 
days via Zoom and providing testimony. A special 
thank you goes to Richard for sending out all the 
alerts.   

BILLS THAT PASSED 

• Voting Rights – Votes Act (Unrestricted mail 
voting, expanding early voting, reduction of 
registration deadline, join ERIC - an interstate 
org. that helps to clean up voter rolls).  
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• Reproductive Rights – Expanding 

protections for reproductive and gender 
affirming care.  (Makes abortion more 
accessible and affordable, providers who offer 
abortion and gender affirming care will be 
protected.   

• Immigration – Work and Family Mobility 
Act (Allows undocumented immigrants to 
obtain driver’s license, was vetoed by the 
Governor but passed both branches. 
Opponents of the bill were successful in getting 
this on the November ballot where it was 
defeated again. 

• Environment – Advancing Clean Energy and 
Offshore Wind. (Meet climate energy goals, 
develop and expand offshore wind industry, 
invest in transmission infrastructure upgrades, 
workforce training.) 

• Mental Health – ABC Act 2.0 (Guarantees 
mental health wellness exams, real-time data 
on open beds, requirements for data collection 
and reporting) 

BILLS THAT DID NOT PASS 

• Medicare for All (Universal single payer 
healthcare) (Resubmitted) 

• Safe Communities Act (Immigrants’ rights) 
(Resubmitted) 

• Common Start Bill (Child-care and early 
education) (Resubmitted) 

• Parity on Boards (Equal representation on 
boards) (Resubmitted) 

• Gun Control (Ghost guns/3Dprinting) 
Resubmitted 

• Gun Control (Gun data analysis) Resubmitted 
• Affordable Housing (MA rental voucher 

program) (Resubmitted) 
• Pilgrim Bills (Monitor nuclear fuel casks, 

emergency planning, discharge of radioactive 
material) (Resubmitted) 

• Good Government (Hybrid meeting 
provisions) (Resubmitted) 

• Racial Justice (Hate crimes) 
• Environment (Preserve open space, recycling 

costs) 

 

 

ONCE IN 35 YEARS  

Economic Bill – Economic Growth and Relief for 
the Commonwealth 

The bill was on the way to being passed by the 
legislature when a 35 year old law was triggered. 
The Excess Revenue Law states that when the 
revenue in a fiscal year exceeds an annual tax 
revenue cap, the excess revenue is returned to the 
taxpayer. The state had an excess of 2.941 billion 
which will be returned to the taxpayer and will not 
be used to fund the bill.  This has happened only 
once before in the past 35 years.   

With the opening of the 193rd Legislative 
session, the Chairmanship of the LWVCCA 
Legislative Committee passed from the terrifically 
led and efficient hands of co-chairs Renate Sands 
and Carole Young-Kleinfeld to those of “needs a lot 
to learn” Sue Brock.  I personally would like to 
thank both of these dedicated, hard-working 
women for all that they have done to move the 
membership forward in our advocacy role, 
especially Renate for all of her years of leadership.  
I hope to learn quickly and rely on Renate and 
Carole’s help in the coming months.  So far the 
LWVMA has selected 64 out of over 6000 filed bills 
for us to follow.  There may be more, but our 
committee will be busy and we will keep you all 
informed of those bills to push or oppose.  

One final addition to a year full of advocacy was 
the March 24th annual Legislative Meeting.  This 
year it was held in person at CCCC in the new 
science building.  The event hosted six of our 8 
member legislative contingent and one aide for 
Senator Cyr, who once again did not join us.  The 
dialogue was fruitful and informative.  Going 
forward, we need to make sure that the legislators 
live up to their commitments to the League.  Thank 
you, again, to all of the committee members who 
worked so hard throughout the year to ensure our 
successes.  I look forward to working closely with 
all of you in this next year. 

Suzanne Brock, Renate Sands, Carole Young-
Kleinfeld 
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 YOUTH SERVICE COMMITTEE  

The Youth Service Committee continues to 
support action civics projects in the schools and 
strategies to increase the participation of youth in 
voting.  In September we welcomed new member 
Tianka Taylor, a Barnstable High School senior,  to 
our committee.  Tianka created a virtual forum 
program to interest Barnstable students in voting 
and invited League members to participate in her 
forum along with a student she recruited.  Voter 
Service Co-Chair, Rosemary Shields, Youth Service 
Committee Chair, Karen Mazza and Co-President 
Jeanne Morrison participated.  Another joint 
voting outreach activity occurred at the Dennis 
Yarmouth Regional High School in the fall as a 
shared activity between the Voter Service 
Committee and the Youth Service Committee.  We 
once again set up a voter registration and 
information table as a station that students rotated 
to while participating in the Credit for Life Fair 
sponsored by Cape Cod 5.  The new QR code cards 
available from the Secretary of the Commonwealth 
were an excellent tool to help students register 
quickly or to check to see if they are already 
registered. 

Another shared responsibility for youth voter 
outreach occurred in October, when the Florence 
Seldin, “Democracy is Not a Spectator Sport” 
Lecture series kicked off its first virtual forum 
entitled: “Youth Power: Claiming Our Future With 
Our Vote.” The Keynote speaker was Ruby Belle 
Booth, Election Coordinator from CIRCLE (Center 
for Information and Research on Civic Learning 
and Engagement at Tufts University).  The forum 
featured several young adults speaking to the 
importance of voting.  As a result of the forum, The 
Sturgis Charter School, immediately contacted us 
to hold a registration drive at their school. 
Rosemary Shield graciously offered to represent 
the League at that event. 

In November, Karen Mazza resumed outreach 
to the LWVMA civic education network to help 
local Leagues expand their outreach to schools to 
support the student-led civic action projects which 
are now required in Grade 8 and in high school.  
The 2018 legislation that created this project and 

the Civic Project Trust Fund has had a slow roll-
out but is gathering more momentum this year. 
For the benefit of other local Leagues, Karen was 
joined in a Zoom presentation by members of LWV 
Needham, LWV Concord-Carlisle, and LWV 
Worcester to share the experiences our Leagues 
had with participating in civic education showcase 
events that were held in their area schools the 
previous June.  Karen shared our experience with 
participating in the Barnstable High School Civics 
Showcase where we talked with students about 
their projects and provided certificates to classes 
and selected students to recognize their civic 
engagement projects. In June, Karen and Cindy 
Battis (Youth Service Committee) attended the 
Generation Citizen state civic showcase event in 
Boston.   

In December, the Youth Service Committee 
completed our second update to the Cape Cod 
Civic Resource Directory for Student-Led Civics 
projects.  We provided this document to all of the 
Cape public area schools containing a Grade 8 or 
above to assist them with their civic action 
projects. We also provided a new menu of services 
that we could offer to support student work on the 
projects.  Karen was invited to speak to the 
Sandwich High Social Studies Department to 
explain the menu of services we are offering.  
Karen was also invited to speak in the fall to the 
Martha Vineyard LWV about outreach to schools 
on these projects.  This May, Karen has been asked 
to speak about the civic action project and the 
Massachusetts Civic Learning Coalition at the 
Annual Meeting for the LWV Southcoast.  

This year, our League will again be invited to 
participate in the Barnstable High School Civic 
Showcase in June.  A new invitation has been 
extended this year from Monomoy Regional High 
School and from Mashpee Middle/High School for 
their classroom presentations 

One exciting development for this June, is that 
the Department of Elementary and Secondary 
Education will sponsor its first two state wide civic 
showcase events for students in Grade 8 and High 
School.  One event will be held in Worcester and 
the other event will be held in Boston, this one 
being exclusively for school districts that have 
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 used the Generation Citizen Curriculum Model for 
their civic action projects.  The Cape is fortunate 
that two districts, Barnstable and Dennis-
Yarmouth, will be participating in the Boston 
event.  Karen and Pattye Comfort, Executive 
Director of LWVMA participated all of last year in a 
small planning group with the Massachusetts Civic 
Learning Coalition and Representatives of the 
Department of Elementary and Secondary 
Education to plan the state showcases.  So, it will 
be very exciting to actually see them happen this 
June. LWMA held two fundraising events to 
provide food for the state showcase event in 
Worcester and we are recruiting League members 
to serve as Community Advisors who will speak to 
students about their projects.  Through these two 
efforts, The League of Women Voters will have a 
strong presence of support at the state showcase 
events. 

It has been exciting and rewarding to see the 
continued growth of the civic action projects in 
schools, the growth of state resources to support 
civic education,  and the continued outreach of 
local Leagues to support civic action projects at 
their local schools. 

Our committee has already begun 
brainstorming actions to achieve our new 
additional goal for the 2023-2024 program year.  
That goal will focus on additional ways to involve 
young people in civic engagement in partnership 
with our League.  

Report submitted by Karen Mazza, Chair, and 
members Cindy Battis, Karen Boujoukos, Maureen 
Grandmont, Jeannette (Marie) Stevenson, Tianka 

Taylor and Sue Yamen. 

 

Health Committee  

The LWVCCA Health Committee has reviewed 
the March 28 Forum on Preventing Youth Suicide 
that was partnered with the YMCA.  The Forum 
had, as per the recently provided Program review, 
over 125 participants and, to date, over 100 
viewers of the recorded version.  The League’s role 
was as a catalyst, in response to the recently 
funded Mental Health ABC Act, bringing forward 

the importance on prevention and of 
understanding youth suicide to League members 
and the Cape community.  We are addressing 
audience questions asked during the Forum. The 
Youth Suicide Prevention Resource Materials is 
provided on our website: 
https://my.lwv.org/massachusetts/cape-cod-
area#Preventing_Youth_Suicide 

The Committee’s agreed to next step is 
discussing with other entities – e.g., Massachusetts 
Department of Mental Health, Southeast Region, 
NAMI of Cape Cod, Cape Cod behavioral health 
providers – how one or all of them can maintain 
and coordinate the momentum of addressing this 
major public health issue.  In support of this intent, 
we are meeting with the Forum’s three student 
speakers on their interest in supporting this 
momentum.   

We are now transitioning our attention from 
the Forum to addressing the Committee’s other 
2023 planned objectives. These include Prevention 
of Gun Violence and Universal Single Payer 
Healthcare.   

The Committee is looking forward to adding 
new members.  If you are interested, do contact 
Eileen Elias at eileen.elias@comcast.net 
 

Voter Service Committee  

The Voter Service Committee is dedicated to 
advancing democracy by conducting get-out-the-
vote (GOTV) events; arranging citizens forums; 
and informing citizens about important 
information, such as ballot issues and voter 
turnout data. To accomplish this work, we 
collaborate with Town Clerks, town citizen 
information groups, the media, coalition partners 
and other LWVCCA committees such as Youth 
Services, Legislative and Health Committees. We 
especially rely on a cadre of 20 volunteers to staff 
events on an as-needed basis. We also 
acknowledge individual League members who 
helped on their own by sending out postcards for 
nationwide GOTV campaigns, asking friends and 
neighbors about their voting plans and offering 
rides to the polls. It takes a village and every act 
we take to promote democracy makes a difference. 

https://my.lwv.org/massachusetts/cape-cod-area#Preventing_Youth_Suicide
https://my.lwv.org/massachusetts/cape-cod-area#Preventing_Youth_Suicide
mailto:eileen.elias@comcast.net
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 We send a huge **Thank You** to all who 
participated in voting activities and events this 
year! 

Some highlights from this past year include: 

Candidates Forums: where citizens can meet 
candidates, ask questions and hear where 
candidates stand on the issues in order to make a 
more informed choice. 

• October 12, 2022 --The Barnstable Sheriff and 
the Cape and Islands District Attorney were 
major races because for the first time in over 
twenty years, neither incumbent to the office 
was running. The forum was held on in 
collaboration with MA Women of Color 
Coalition, Cape Cod Times and Cape Media 
Center. The Cape Cod Community College 
Tilden Arts Center Auditorium staff provided a 
polished venue. 

• April 19, 2022 --spring election contested race 
for Dennis Water Commissioner in 
collaboration with the Dennis Town Clerk 

• April 28, 2022 -- Harwich Town Clerk race in 
collaboration with the Voter Information 
Committee of Harwich. 

• October 18, 2022 First Barnstable State 
Representative seat at the Cape Media studios 
in Dennis. 

• We are still in the planning stages of 3 
Candidates Forums for Select Board Member in 
Dennis April 18, 2023; Board of Select in 
Harwich April 20, 2023; and in Brewster, 
Select Board, Board of Health and Recreation 
Commission on April 25, 2023. 

Voter Information tables: People are drawn to 
our tables because of the information we provide 
on candidate races (e.g. Brief Guides: What's a 
Sheriff, What's a DA?) and ballot issues 
(“Millionaire's Tax”). 

• July 24, 2022 (the hottest day of the year) at 
the International Festival on the Hyannis Green 

• July 29, 2022 Unity Day also on the Hyannis 
Green 

• August 20 Amplify POC event at Asleton Park 
in Hyannis; 

• September 1, Student Orientation Day, Cape 
Cod Community College (CCCC) 

• September 14 “Club Day” CCCC 

• September 20 Constitution Day, CCCC 

• October 21 we were there for High School 
Seniors at the “Credit for Life” event at Dennis 
Yarmouth High School. 

• October 22 the proprietors of the store, 
Yankee Ingenuity, offered their front porch 
during Chatham Oktoberfest. 

• October 25 inspired by the Seldin Speaker 
Series “Youth Power: Claiming Our Future with 
Our Vote” we got an invitation from students at 
the Sturgis Charter School. t 

• November 4 (the Friday before election day) a 
GOTV rally with Grandmothers Against Gun 
Violence was held at the Hyannis Rotary. 

Collecting voter data helps us better 
understand the voter and where to put our 
emphasis. Per usual, Cape Cod 2022 Spring 
Election results averaged only 25% of all 
registered voters, a dismal turnout. The Midterm 
Election of 2022, however, showed an increase of 
voter turnout from 5 to 10%. Results of the 2022 
Midterm Election can be found here: 
https://electionstats.state.ma.us/elections/search
/year_from:2022/year_to:2022/stage:General 

The way people voted – early voting, by mail or 
in person on election day – was calculated . This 
information can be found here: 
https://www.sec.state.ma.us/divisions/elections/
research-and-statistics/early-voting-statistics.htm. 
Or can be found on our website at: 
Cape Cod Voter Statistics. 

 

WELCOME to NEW MEMBERS 
 

Introducing  
Elizabeth Harder ......................... by Elaine Dickinson 
Laurie Hutton-Corr .................... by Suzanne Brock 

Elizabeth Harder grew up in New York City. 
She joined the League because she is passionate 
about all levels of government, environmental 
issues and women’s involvement. She attended the 

https://electionstats.state.ma.us/elections/search/year_from:2022/year_to:2022/stage:General
https://electionstats.state.ma.us/elections/search/year_from:2022/year_to:2022/stage:General
https://www.sec.state.ma.us/divisions/elections/research-and-statistics/early-voting-statistics.htm
https://www.sec.state.ma.us/divisions/elections/research-and-statistics/early-voting-statistics.htm
https://www.sec.state.ma.us/divisions/elections/research-and-statistics/early-voting-statistics.htm
https://my.lwv.org/massachusetts/cape-cod-area/cape-cod-voter-statistics
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 Spence School k -12i n NYC then Skidmore College 
where she majored in theatre. Her favorite role: 
Amanda in Tennessee Williams' Glass Menagerie. 
She was a member of the Junior League of New 
York. 

Elizabeth had various jobs but the main one 
was doing computer work  at KPMG(an  
investment, auditing, tax and advisory services 
company). She worked there so she could earn 
money so that she could do nonprofit theater. Her 
last job in NY was working for an agent who 
represented playwrights and directors who also 
owned race horses. It was a fun job. She came to 
Cape Cod 12 years ago to care  for her ailing Dad, 
Mom  & uncle, who have all passed away. 

She met her husband, Mark, at a Grateful Dead 
Concert in 1990. She knew her husband’s twin 
brother first because of their work. 

Elizabeth has participated in the Cape Women’s 
Coalition, Harwich Housing Committee, CCYP 
(Cape Cod Young Professionals), and she has been 
elected to 2 positions:  the Barnstable County 
Assembly (Assembly of delegates); Harwich 
Housing Authority ( a state run entity that works 
with voucher programs & affordable housing.) 

Her hobbies include: boating in summer and 
hiking in the winter and reading. For a city girl, she 
loves nature. Her husband is a computer geek who 
was on the board of the LWVCCA as a techie a few 
years ago. Local issues important to her include: 
HOUSING, water quality and the environment. 

National issues important to Elizabeth are Roe 
vs Wade and DEMOCRACY 

She would like to be involved with 
environmental issues perhaps joining the 
environment committee. 

Elizabeth Harder 
erharder@yahoo.com 
(917) 921-4494 
88 Pleasant Lake Ave 
Harwich, MA 02645-2654 

~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Members, meet Laurie Hutton-Corr, a new 
member from Dennis.  Laurie grew up in Kansas 
and attended Wichita State University where she 
graduated with a BA in English. After working for a 
number of years in different companies in multiple 
managerial roles, she recognized that her interest 
was in the area of leadership.  She returned to 
school for a Master’s Degree in Organization 
Design and Effectiveness and led the AT&T team in 
AT&T’s New Jersey headquarters focused on 
management and leadership development.  Her 
experience resulted in an opportunity to join 
Marsh & McLennan in New York to lead their 
global leadership development group and provide 
performance consulting to executives and their 
teams.   

 Laurie and her husband, Finbarr, decided to 
slow down their work pace and moved from New 
Jersey to the Cape in 2004.  Finbarr was an Irish 
Catholic priest for 28 years before he and Laurie 
married.  He had come from Ireland to the US and 
earned a Doctorate in Marriage and Family 
Therapy from Columbia University in NYC.  When 
they moved to Cape Cod, Finbarr gave up his 
counseling practice and became an Adjunct 
Professor of Psychology at Cape Cod Community 
College while Laurie continued to work in a 
consulting capacity with global companies. It was 
as a result of his work at 4Cs, and by partnering 
with a fellow adjunct professor, that Finbarr 
established a scholarship and mentoring nonprofit 
called Advocates for a Community College 
Education.  Although Finbarr died in 2021, the 
Advocates continues to provide mentoring and 
financial support to students across Cape Cod.  
Laurie is a volunteer mentor and sponsor of the 
group’s Finbarr M. Corr Memorial Award.   

For many years Laurie and Finbarr would 
winter in Florida where she became active in 
Florida’s League of Women Voters in Fort Meyers.  
Now a full-time resident of Dennis, Laurie has 
rejoined LWV here and believes strongly in the 
organization’s mission.  In addition to LWV and 
her involvement with the Advocates, Laurie 
volunteers with the Family Table Collaborative in 
South Yarmouth and the Bay to Sound Neighbors 
group for the Mid-Cape.  She also enjoys reading 

mailto:erharder@yahoo.com
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 and gardening.  Along with education, Laurie is 
interested in environmental issues, housing, town 
government, and the continuation of democracy.   

  Welcome aboard, Laurie.  We look forward to 
working together with you! 

Laurie Hutton-Corr 
lhcorr@comcast.net 
(508) 385-4579 
36 Island St 
South Dennis, MA 02660 

~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

TOWN LIAISON MEETING 

The in-person gathering of the LWVCCA’s Town 
Liaisons was held on Thursday afternoon March 
30th in the Mashpee home of Mati Ligon, 
LWVCCA’s Membership Chairperson. The Town 
Liaisons who were able to attend were: Jen 
Dames-Copp (Barnstable); Susan Brock (Dennis); 
Elaine Dickinson (Harwich); Carolyn Richardson 
(Sandwich); and Mati Ligon (Mashpee). The 
setting was arranged to provide comfortable free-
flowing discussion between the five liaisons. The 
meeting started with Suzanne and Mati leading a 
quick review of the 5 Town Liaisons Roles as listed 
on page 33 of the LWVCCA’s Members Directory 
and Handbook. Most of the one hour and forty 
minutes meeting was spent in a roundtable type of 
informal discussion with light refreshments being 
offered. 

It was fortuitous indeed that Suzanne Brock a 
former LWVCCA president was able to attend the 
meeting. She is currently a Town Liaison and 
presents herself as a most knowledgeable and 
informative resource for other Town Liaisons 
regarding the overall organization of The League. 
In addition to the review of the roles of LWVCCA 
Town Liaisons, Suzanne helpfully offered her 
suggestion for “splitting the lists” for those Town 
Liaisons who were given long lists of members’ 
names. Example: Jen Dames-Copp pointed out that 
her Barnstable list of 28 members’ names could be 
shared with another Barnstable member.  This 
would facilitate communicating with all Barnstable 
members whenever the need may arise in the 
future. All of the Town Liaisons who were present 

agreed. Suzanne also respectfully offered 
assurance to the Town Liaisons that their own 
individual comfort level was to be 
considered/respected in their choice of 
communicating among the LWVCCA members 
(e.g., computer, telephone, USPS, etc.).   

A suggestion offered to the Town Liaisons by 
Mati Ligon was as follows: “If you never have done 
so, serve as a volunteer on Election Day at a polling 
location in your own town. It is a great way to get 
an overview of your town’s active voters. It is also 
a positive way to continue developing a 
relationship with your Town Clerk and other local 
government workers. Above all, you will have 
given your service in visible and physical 
affirmation of the democratic American voting 
process.”  

The Town Liaisons were appreciative of Elaine 
Dickinson’s  informal brief sharing of information 
and updates regarding the current nuclear waste 
dumping battle as it relates to proposed legislative 
activity. Carolyn Richardson indicated that for 
over 20 years no members of her family’s 
household ever drink or cook with water from the 
faucets in their household. There was beneficial 
and wholesome exchange during the Town Liaison 
informal discussions before, during and after the 
meeting. 

As the LWVCCA were leaving,  Jen Dames-Copp 
graciously offered to host a future Town Liaison 
meeting at her home. It is hoped that those Town 
Liaisons who were not able to attend the March 
30th meeting will be able to participate in Liaison 
meetings in the future along with the LWVCCA’s 
current co-presidents Jeanne Morrison and Mary 
Utt. The March 30th meeting was productive! 

Respectfully submitted, 
Mati Ligon 

 

  



 

VOLUME 62 ISSUE 9 Page 9 of 9 

THE CAPE COD VOTER  MAY 2023 

  

LWVCCA Board & Contact information 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LWVCCA BOARD 2022-2023 

Officers for 2022-2023 

Co-Presidents Mary Hunter Utt and  
Jeanne Morrison 

Vice Presidents 

Programs Open  

Operations Open 

Treasurer Amy Harris 

Secretary Patricia Burke 

Committee Chairs: 

Membership Mati Ligon 

Voter Service Anita Rogers, Rosemary Shields 

Youth Service Karen Mazza 

Diversity, 
Equity, and 
Inclusion 

Mary O’Connor  

Environment Allison Carter 

Communication Richard Utt 

Newsletter Richard Utt 

Members At Large: 

 Madeline Zevon 

Off-Board Committee Chairs 

Legislation  Suzanne Brock 

Housing Amy Harris 

Florence Seldin 
Lecture Series 

Karen Mazza 

Health Eileen Elias 

Contact LWVCCA: 
LWVCCA 
P. O. Box 2347 
Orleans, MA 02653 

Phone: 508-945-0511 

Email: lwvcca@gmail.com 

Website: www.lwvcapecod.org 

Facebook: http://www.facebook.com/LWVCCA/ 


